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CONDUCT OF THE BEGINNING-OF-SCHOOL-YEAR (BOSY) ASSESSMENTS

09 July 2025

To:  Assistant Regional Director
Schools Division Supenntendents
All Others Concerned

1. Pursuant to DepEd Order No. 012 , s. 2025, Multi-year Implementing
Guidelines on the school calendar and activities, the beginning-of-school-year
(BOSY) administration of the Comprehensive Rapid Literacy Assessment (CRLA),
Rapid Mathematics Assessment (RMA) and Philippine Informal Reading Inventory
(Phil-IRI), is scheduled from June 16 to July 16, 2025.

2; All schools are required to conduct the results of assessments on or before
July 31, 2025 in the submission link below:

Assessm | Tools Submission Link
ent
CRLA https:/ /bit.ly/CRLA_AdministrationM
aterials http:/ /bld.deped.gov.ph/sub
RMA Key Stage 1 mission
https.//bit.ly/RMAKS1Administration
Materials
Key Stage 2 & 3
https.//bit.ly/RMAmtrls
Phil -IRI | https://tinyurl.com/PhillRIToolsG4to
10

3. For the CRLA and Phil-IRI, this office provides the following guidelines on the
language/s to be used:
a. For Grade 1 (whichever is applicable)
Mother Tongue (MT) for learners whose first language (L1) is not Filipino
and the learner’s MT has CRLA tool; or,
Filipino for learners who speak Filipino, ot learners whose language does
not currently have a CRLA tool.
b. For Grade 2
Mother Tongue (MT) — according to the MT used by the school for Grade
llearners in SY 2024-2025, if the MT has a CRLA too; and
Filipino - for all learners
c. For Grade 3
Filipino for all learners; and,
English for all learners.
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4. For Phil-IRI, all learners from Grades 4 to 10 shall take both English and
Filipino assessment. Teachers are reminded to use the appropriate assessment tool
corresponding to the language being assessed.

5. The supervisors concerned should monitor the submission of the CRLA, RMA
and Phil-IRI to ensure one hundred percent submission in all SDOs.

6. For inquiries or concerns, please contact CES Jennifer P. Ande at the
Curriculum and Learning Management Division (CLMD) through landline number
(074) — 422-7096 or email address: car.clmd@deped.gov.ph.

s Immediate dissemination of and strict compliance with this Memorandum is
desired.

ESTELA P. LEON-CARINO EdD, CESO III
« Director IV / Regional Director
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Reference: As stated
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